

Bremen District 228 Summer Driver Education

Dear Parent/Guardian,

Registration for the summer driver education behind-the-wheel course will be completed on-line beginning **February 1, 2023**. At this time, a link will be sent via email to all students and parents who are eligible. Registration will remain open for eligible students until all seats are filled. Students, parents or guardians can access the site to register, as well as, select preferences for session, time of day, etc. See chart below. **Important** - Students are allowed to drive <u>at any campus</u> in the district. Families are responsible for getting their students to and from BTW. District 228 will not provide transportation.

May 2023 @ all schoolsMay 2 - 22Session A @ all schoolsJune 1 - 23Session B @ all schoolsJune 3 - 24Session C @ all schoolsJuly 5 - 26	See calendar See calendar Alternating week days Alternating week days Alternating week days + Sat Alternating week days + Sat	3:15 - 5:00 pm 3:15 - 5:00 pm AM or PM times AM or PM times AM or PM times AM or PM times
--	---	--

There is a **\$175.00** fee for the behind-the-wheel course. This does NOT include a \$20 fee that will be paid to the Secretary of State when your student takes the Rules of the Road test and submits an application for a learner's permit.

District 228 will continue to utilize an electronic registration process. On the site, you will select your location, session and driving time. To complete the registration process, payment must be made on this web site prior to exiting the web site.

Before registering, keep in mind vacations, summer school, athletic camps, etc. as students cannot change their scheduled time after February 14, 2023. Students must complete all sessions (360 total mins.) and demonstrate the skills necessary in order to successfully complete behind-the-wheel. If an absence occurs, the student can make an appointment, based upon availability, to make up that particular class. At the conclusion of the session, if a student needs to complete <u>one</u> session, they will do so on the "make-up day."

We strongly recommend that students begin their driving experience at home as soon as they obtain their learners permit. The more experience students have prior to starting BTW allows the instructors time to provide prescriptive feedback on important skills such as backing, parking and other important information.

Please read the attached information carefully and if you have any further questions, please contact the Athletic Office at your student's school.

Sincerely,

Terri R. Schrishuhn District Supervisor, Physical Education, Driver Education and Health